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South Somerset Local Plan

Ms Christine Self MIBMS – Programme Officer,

Homefield House,

Homefield Road, Saltford,

BRISTOL BS31 3EG

Dear Madam,

Item 1: Question 5: Inspector`s Question to the Council on Household Statistics.

With the latest National Statistics recently released, the number of households projected by South Somerset District Council would appear far in excess to anticipated requirements for the area from 2006 – 2028. South Somerset District Council in their Summary of Recommendations gave the figure for required dwellings from the period 2006 – 2028 as 15,950, far in excess of those figures projected within National Statistics of between 9,000 and 12,500.

Within the Summary of Recommendations by South Somerset District Council, Yeovil should be recognised strategically as a town of significance suggesting a policy of continued expansion regardless as to the effects and consequences on the town itself and the wider implications to be felt in the whole of South Somerset. Yeovil is essentially a small town – historically a market town serving the rural economy. Sadly with the closure of the market, understanding of its original use has been lost. The market fell into disrepair and became no longer viable. It remains derelict to this day an indictment to the foolish and short sighted ideals of South Somerset District Council. The rural aspect has been forgotten in the so called “aspirations” of the Council to fulfil a dream of their Logo on entering the town. The continued policy of expansion has had a visible impact on the town and the surrounding rural locality.

It is obvious that there is no justification for large scale development in Yeovil or South Somerset as suggested in the Local Plan and this is substantiated by figures released by the National Statistics Office.

Yours faithfully,

Mr Philip Miskin Mrs. Dianne Miskin.


